The St Paul’s Association
st paul’s school

Telephone (07) 3261 1388
bald hills, 4036 

Facsimile (07) 3261 4521

music supporters’ group

“Working Harmoniously Together”

Minutes of the monthly meeting of the Music Supporters group held on 3rd October 2011. The meeting was opened by President Leigh Robertson at 7.10 pm
Attendance
Leigh Robertson, Annette Young, Patrizia McKay, Andrea Blackford, Sue Bullock, Bronwyn Gibbs, Christina Ealing- Godbold

Apologies. 
Gordon Webster, Denise Symons, Mark Fry, Bridget Ingle, Irene Morrison, Sue Simpson
Confirmation of Minutes

August Minutes accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting held. 

Moved: Annette Young Seconded Bronwyn Gibbs

September Minutes accepted as true and accurate record of meeting held.
Moved: Patrizia McKay Seconded- Sue Bullock
Business arising

Nil

Correspondence

Inwards

· Resignation of Denise Luton as Minutes Secretary. Denis Symons has agreed to take on the role.
Outwards

· Letter to Bunning’s Carseldine, Lawnton, Rothwell and Morayfield
Correspondence accepted by committee as presented by President in absence of Secretary
Association Report

Andrea Blackford reported

· Coffee Shop proposal from association accepted by SPS.

· Sutton Building is proceeding along well

· Parking – Behind PEC has been reduced to ensure the safety of all who use the area.

Treasurer’s report

As read by Leigh Robertson and attached.  No questions from the meeting.
School Report

See Attached

General business

Wine Drive
Sales are poor at present – Leigh asked group if it would be ok to purchase some wine for upcoming events for next year.
“Kate Wilson moved a motion to purchase 3 dozen bottles of wine for 2012 Trivia Night & Tutor Group Evenings” Seconded. Christina Ealing-Godbold Carried

Calendar Dates 
Discussion ensued re events to be held next year which include Tutors Concert, Trivia Night Jazz on Lawn 

Proposed Dates required by MSG in School Calendar

Tirvia Night – 9th March

Meeting Dates – Monday Evenings 6th Feb, 5th March, 30th April, 4th June, 16th July, 6th August, 3rd September, 8th October, 5th November.

Jazz on Lawn – Proposed 20th May TBC
It was suggested that each year alternate between Dinner Dance and Jazz on Lawn – Discussion ensued - noted.
MSG End of year Dinner – Portabellos – 28th October – RSVP to Leigh Robertson.

Concert Band Series- Coffee Van to be booked by Leigh from 12pm

Meeting closed 8.35 pm
MSG School Report — October

September — the busiest month of the year! Year 12s did QCS, block testing and many students sat for private music exams.

Choral news:

The Middle School Girl's Choir performed at the Bush Ministry Variety Concert at St. Andrews, Lutwyche on 3rd September. This was their first 'outside' performance of the year and they were given high praises for their talent and lovely manners.

String news:

Matt Carpenter was very excited to organize a Guitar Workshop with Simon Gardener. Guitar students and their parents attended the very informative and entertaining evening in Room 1.

The Strings Concert Series was a big success with nearly the entire Redcliffe Cultural Centre being booked out. All the string ensembles including the two guitar ensembles played. It was a busy time for the music captains and other senior students. Thank you for the lovely gifts from MSG — Mrs Gibbs handed the wine to the other teachers who were present, which was greatly appreciated by all.

Andante Strings and Zoud performed at the Year 6 book launch on the last day of term. Then, they were rewarded with some lovely breakfast.

Strings Spring Tour news:

On Sunday, 18th September, the Strings 'Spring' Tour left Brisbane for Toowoomba. The group performed at "Village of the Downs" and Picnic Point on Monday. On Tuesday, the most significant performance of the Tour was given at St Lukes Anglican Cathedral. The audience was astounded at the professionalism and competency that the students displayed. They asked if the group would return to Toowoomba to do another performance at a later date.

On Wednesday, the tour went to Warwick to do a joint concert with members of the Warwick SHS string students. The concert was held at Abbey of the Roses, which was a beautiful setting. That evening, the bus took the group to Cherrabah Resort.

Thursday was our first day off and the group went to Girraween National Park for some trekking and climbing exercise. As soon as they arrived back at Cherrabah, a tractor ride was organized for a picnic lunch and then straight back to the stables for the Cherrabah Challenge. Many students learnt how to crack a whip, saddle a horse (tin only), throw horse shoes, light a

campfire and carry bales of hay. Then, they had billy tea and damper. It was a very enjoyable and exhausting day. All the meals at Cherrabah were superb.

On Friday, the group visited a Lavendar farm and leant about the wonderful healing qualities of the lavender bush. They did two performances: one at the Art Gallery, and the other at the Robert Channon Winery. Both venues have requested that the group return at a later date to perform again.

On Saturday, the bus took the Tour group over to Ballina. We all learnt circus arts of juggling, balancing sticks, skipping and the most exciting one was attempting the trapeze. Then the group spent several hours playing on the beach.

Early Sunday morning, the tour left for Binna Burra. We missed the ropes course, so booked a guided cave tour walk. This was a 6km stroll through mountain bushland and the only student to get 3 ticks was Rachael Amies.

The Tour was primarily for performance enhancement and it was a wonderful advertisement for the school. Many people commented on the 'well-mannered' and talented students of the group. I know that this Tour has broadened their knowledge and appreciation of life-styles in the country with the beautiful sunrises, sunsets and the star-laden skies at night. They had many adventures and new experiences.

It was lovely to see several parents drop into the Tour concerts in Toowoomba, Warwick and even Ballina (which was regrettably cancelled at the last moment).

Bus driver, Phil, was a tremendous driver for the entire Tour and joined in with sports and events held by the group.

Band news:

9th -t

Development Band performed at the JS Assembly on Friday,
September and was presented their award from the JUM competition by Kelly from Allans Music.

The last week of term escalated with performances by the younger ensembles. Development Band, Zoud Quintet and Andante strings boarded a bus to Inverpine Retirement Village. This was a request from two staff members, Robert Kernovske and Maureen Noakes. The audience loved the little ones and had to awaken their singing voices with "Frere Jacques", tap their feet to jazz works from "Zoud" and enjoy the wonderful tunes from Dev band.

Business Matters:

I have spoken to Paul Browning regarding three music scholarships to encourage musicians to come to St. Pauls. A meeting will be arranged to discuss finer details of the proposal by the end of the year.

Bron awaiting information from Irene and Bridget re: Link news of past music students.

Wine orders have started to come in. Maybe, need to extend for one more week — only 6 returned todate. Information was emailed to "All Staff" and Link news. Bron will do another "plug" in NewsLink this week.
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Treasurer's Report for September 2011

Balance as per cash book 31st August 2011


16,090.17

add September Income





       90.00

Less September Expenditure




     729.95
Balance as per cash book 30th September 2011


15,450.22
Represented By:


Income


Strings Concert Raffle





      90.00

      90.00

Expenses


Gifts for teachers - Strings concert



    218.38

Distribution for strings tour - chocolate drive/raffle

    511.57

    729.95

Outstanding Commitments


Scholarships






 3,600.00

Flip Top Rise
                                                                               1,900.00

Available Funds                                          


9,950.22
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